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From the Principal 
 
Presentation Assembly 
Thank you for those who came 
and helped us celebrate the 
student’s achievements at this 
year’s Presentation Assembly. I 
was very proud of all of them. It 

was a fabulous day! It was also a good indicator of 
how hard our dedicated teachers and support staff 
work. A special thank you to them.  
  
RAP Award Outing 
Congratulations to all the students who have been 
Safe, Respectful and Responsible this year. I am 
looking forward to taking just over a dozen 
fantastic students to the last RAP award outing to 
Shoalhaven Heads next Monday. 
 
End of year Staff Training 
Even though the students’ last day at school this 
year is Wednesday 19 December, the staff will be 
coming to school for the next two days for  
Staff Development. On these two days we will be 
trained in “The Management of Actual or Potential 
Aggression Foundation Course” (MAPA). It will 
give us a whole school approach to support 
keeping all our students and staff safe.  
 
Classes for 2019  
At this time of year I often get parents asking me 
what class their children will be in for 2019. It is 
very difficult to give this information out as I still 
haven’t worked it out myself! I am making changes 
daily to the composition of classes. Also staffing 
can change at the last minute as well. To avoid 
confusing students if changes occur, they will find 
out on the first day back in 2019. 
 
Reminder of changed Dates for 2019 
As part of the three year Havenlee School Plan, 
we aim to improve student and staff wellbeing. As 
a result, we have booked for all our staff to be 
trained in Mental Health First Aid. It is a two day 
course in which staff are taught ways to support 
students and keep students and themselves safe 
when individual students may exhibit mental health 
issues. It is endorsed and organised by the 

Department of Education. I have booked two days 
in Term 1, 2019 for the training to take place.  
To minimise disruption of school routines I will be 
moving one Staff Development Day from the 
beginning of Term 2, to Wednesday 30 January. 
The consequence of this will be that students will 
start the 2019 school year on Thursday 31 
January and go back to school on Monday 29 
April. a day earlier than normal, in Term 2. 
Assisted School Travel have been informed of 
these changes. Please let me know if you have 
any questions about this – Ph: 4421 3777. 
 
As 2018 comes to a close, I would like to thank 
you all for your support and care over the year.  
School finishes for students on Wednesday 19 
December.  
I hope you all have a safe and relaxing Christmas 

holidays! 
I look forward to 2019 – Please note the change to 
commencement of Term 1:  
Students start on Thursday 31 January. 
 
Katrina Eyland - School Principal 
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We wish to advise that Term 1 2019, 
Havenlee School term dates will be 
as follows: - 

- MONDAY 28TH January - Public 
Holiday 

- TUESDAY 29TH January  -
Havenlee School Staff 
Development Day 

- WEDNESDAY 30TH January -
Havenlee School Staff 
Development Day 

 THURSDAY 31ST January - 
Students return to school 

 FRIDAY 1ST February  -  Last 
day of Week 1 

Canteen News 
School canteen will be open every 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday’s. 
Volunteer helpers always needed as little 

as one day a month. Call North Nowra 
Public 

School Ph: 4422 7045 

 

 
Disclaimer: Havenlee School advertises in this column as a service to 
parents. Havenlee School does not endorse, sponsor or accept 
responsibility for the management or organisation of the advertised 
events or service` 


